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LONDON TRANSPORT REGIONAL COUNCIL

Acting Secretary: 
Lewis Peacock

Address: 
11 Bradwell Mews, Edmonton, London N18 2QX 

Mobile: 
07764688363
Email: lewispeacock@blueyonder.co.uk

“THE LTRC MEETING ”

VENUE: 
SOMMERS TOWN COMMUNITY CENTRE

150 OSSULSTON STREET NW1

                         16.30 Thursday 29th January 2009

The General Secretary, Bob Crow will be attending this months meeting.

REGIONAL RECRUITMENT Oval & Morden branch 29th january

MEET AT oval STATION AT 1030AM ON THE 29TH 

We urgently require volunteers from the region to help out.
BABY SITTING: The Regional EC has agreed that for a trial period Regional Delegates who need to pay a babysitter to attend can claim up to £15.  Give claims in writing to the Secretary

LONDON TRANSPORT REGIONAL COUNCIL

16.30 THURSDAY 29th January  SOMERS TOWN COMMUNITY CENTRE 150 OSSULSTON STREET NW1 1EE 
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Please arrive early as the meeting will start on time.

AGENDA

1. Apologies for Absence

2. Minutes of Previous Meeting

3. Matters Arising 

4. Organisation and Recruitment

5. Council of Executives Report

6. Regional Organiser’s Report

7. General Secretaries Report

8. Resolutions from Branches

9. Correspondence

10. Other Reports

11. Reports on Progress of Resolutions

12. A.O.B.  - if notified to President in advance
Previous  Regional Council Minutes 27/11/08

	Bakerloo
	Sean Geaghagn

	Camden
	Becky Crocker, John Reid, Pat O Brian, 

	Central Line West 
	 V Parmar, Vaughan Thomas

	DLR
	Les Sime

	East Ham
	C Baillie, Andy Izard

	Finsbury Park 
	Frank Curtis, Dean O Hanlon, C Joycham, Elizabeth Morgan, Neil Cochrane

	Lu fleet
	K Crowe

	Hammersmith & City
	J T Pinnock, M Harding

	Jubilee S. & East London
	J Gwynn 

	LU Engineering
	PJackson,A Littlechild,L Peacock, F Murray, J Darby

	Morden & Oval
	A Thomas

	Neasden
	Nigel Eivers

	Picc & Dist West
	O New, Michael Livingstone, Brenda Sutton, L Martin, N Hodgson, Brian Haughian 

	Retired
	

	Stratford
	A Thomson, B O Dowd, A Finney,U Mirza,

	TFL
	C Foster, J Parry

	Thames Riverboats
	


Apologies

G Watson, B McMunn, M Taylor, D Rayfield, G Pugh

Previous Minutes

Moved: Tfl    Seconded: Stratford

Matters Arising

East Ham motion not in minutes as emergency resolution.  S Hedley confirmed sent to Bob Crow although not received.  

Organisation & Recruitment

A Thomson reported Stratford recruitment went ahead on 27/11/08.

S Hedley reported that the previous month’s Hammersmith and City branch recruitment did not go ahead and reminded branches to organise these days.

Next regional recruitment day  Morden and oval meet Morden station on the 29th January at 1030 am

CoE Report

Bro New Reported on the following:

Eurostar cleaners 

Demo in Paris

EDF Powerlink strike – next dates 7th, 8th, 9th December

DLR controllers’ ballot over shift patterns

CBS – Brendan Judge suspended

LU attendance policy abused

Pay Claim – min £26,000, full travel facilities, reduced hours, living wage in contract, everyone offered job on medical redeployment, PRP abolished

Metronet – members to transfer to LU, Metronet to remain as a shell company

Discussion followed on Tfl pay negotiations, Metronet resolution, EDF, East Ham resolution.

Regional Organisers Report

Bro Whitehead reported on the following:

London Transport TUC – joint pay claim

Tfl joint pay claim

Recruitment and retention importance

Metronet transfer to LUL 7th Dec

Grant Rail

OCS Eurostar cleaners – pensions and sick pay won

Resolutions begin on page 5

Correspondence

None

Other Reports

Young Members Report

It was reported that the young members were arranging social events to get more young people active.They were also publishing regular bulletins.

AOB

Busworkers meeting Dec 8th 1pm Unity House

    NOVEMBER’S RESOLUTIONS
This branch proposes that an independent TETRA study is carried out by DR Barry Trower noting the litigation carried out by R.Meyer.The independent study was called for unanimously at the LTRC.We now call on the C.O .E. to contact Mr Trower and Mr Meyer with a view to conducting the study.We also wish Mr Trowers Tetra radio study for the police federation to be made available to all our members.

Proposed Finsbury park            Seconded Camden                Carried unanimously

Meeting closed 1800 hrs

Resolutions Submitted for January Meeting

Finsbury Park

Motion regarding retired members delegate numbers for BEMMAC
“That this region requests the General Secretary and the Council of Executive of the RMT allocate three additional position for Retired members of the RMT to the Black and Ethnic Minority Members Advisory Committee.”

Finsbury Park

Motion regarding legal service provided to member
“Finsbury Park Branch is concerned with the quality of legal services being offered to our members with members more often than not being declined legal assistance without the provision of a meeting with a representative as agreed at the AGM in 2008. It appears that only cases which are unbeatable are being supported although the case of Bro Vuoto in our branch which resulted in a substantial award at full tribunal despite being turned down before appeal shows that our legal team can get it very wrong. We believe that our experience as a branch is not unique and we call on the regional council to set up an urgent meeting of branch and regional officials chaired by the regional organiser to discuss ways of improving the legal service provided to our members with the intention of putting these proposals to the region in the form of a motion to be debated and sent to the national AGM of the union.”
Finsbury Park

Motion regarding procedure to be followed before representing members

In order to guarantee only members of the R.M.T. union are represented, the following procedure must be adhered to by all representatives (Reps) of the branch. 

Step 1 

When a member of staff approaches the local Rep requiring representation, the Rep first explains to the individual that they (the Rep) need to contact the R.M.T. head office membership department to ensure the individual is in benefit, and therefore, a member of the union. 

In order to do this the Rep needs the full name of the individual and their membership number. If they do not have their membership number then their date of birth will suffice. 

Step 2  

The Rep rings Unity House (R.M.T. head office) on 0207 387 4771 and asks to be put through to the membership department. Once through, the Rep gives the department the following information:

· the individuals full name 

· their membership number or date of birth and 

· asks the department if they are in fact a member, whether they are listed under the Finsbury Park (0543) branch?  

The membership department will then confirm with the Rep one of three replies: 

1) The person is not in benefit and not a member of the union and can not be represented by the Rep.

2) The person is in benefit and can be represented by the Rep and is located on the Finsbury Park branch list. 

3) The person is in benefit and therefore a member and can be represented by the Rep, but presently the member is located on another branch list. 

In this case the Rep asks the individual to complete a L.U.L. Branch to Branch Transfer form (Overleaf) and gives the form to the Membership Secretary as soon as possible, so we can transfer the individual into the correct branch.
A FINAL WORD FROM YOUR outgoing SECRETARY

Nominations for the officers of the region 2009, that is secretary, vice secretary, president, vice president, executive committee 16 members, young members officer, ethnic minorities officer,lgbt officer ,women’s officer  political officer financial officer ,2 trustees and 2 auditors are invited from branches .Nominations must be received by Februarys regional executive meeting on the 10th of February. I appeal to all branches to nominate someone for the executive and encourage them to attend meetings.

Thank you to everyone who campaigned and voted for any candidate in the ro elections. I was lucky enough to be elected and would like to praise the other two candidates for their hard fought but fair campaigns. I am delighted that they were the first to get behind me for unity in the region. I urge everyone else to do the same and

Ensure we confront the challenges of 2009 in a united disciplined and strong way.

Wishing you all the best in 2009 Steve Hedley.    

The TUC/BERR Vulnerable Workers Project and the Federation of 

Poles in Great Britain Present:
‘A Better Deal for Polish Workers’ 
Saturday, 7th February 2009, 11.00am-5.00pm 

 POSK Centre,  238-246 King Street, London W6 0RF 

All trade unions, and unionlearn branches, in the Southern and Eastern Region of the TUC as well as statutory and voluntary sector providers have been invited to attend and run a stall.

The aim of the event is to introduce Polish workers to their rights at work and how trade unions and service providers can support and help them. Based on past experience that the FoP have had when running joint events with unions, we expect the event to attract hundreds of Polish workers. The majority of workers are likely to be non-unionised and likely to have a low awareness of what services are available and who does what so this is, therefore, an excellent opportunity for unions and service providers to introduce themselves together with materials to a large number of non-unionised workers.
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